# Patterson, Lucy Bramlette Patterson m

## Patterson, Lucy Bramlette Patterson

By Clara Hamlett Robertson, 1994

22 Aug. 1865-20 June 1942



Lucy "Lindsay" Patterson
[2] Lucy Bramlette Patterson Patterson, organizational leader, literary figure, and Republican national committeewoman, was born at Castle Rock, her mother's family home in Tazewell, Tenn., the daughter of Colonel William Houston and Cornelia Humes Graham Patterson. Her paternal grandfather, Major General Robert Patterson who had fought in the War of 1812 [3], the Mexican War [4], and the Civil War [5] on the Union side, lived in Philadelphia. She was graduated in 1882 from Salem Academy [6], where her mother had also gone to school; there she met her future husband, a promising young lawyer, J. Lindsay Patterson [7], who became a distinguished attorney, a trustee of The University of North Carolina [8] (like his father and grandfather before him), and prominent throughout the state. They were married on 6 Sept. 1888. The Pattersons had no children of their own but reared two young nieces, Margaret and Catherine Miller, who were two of the three daughters of Mrs. Patterson's sister.

In 1924 Lucy Patterson built a vacation home in Russellville that she named "Long Hope Hill." From this point she wrote articles on her special interests and research, continuing a practice begun in her early life and founded, it is thought, on the habits of her father and other family members who have left some records of their literary pursuits. Beginning in 1904 or earlier she wrote for the *Progressive Farmer* [9]; columns carrying her picture, and often sketches to illustrate her stories, appeared under various titles, including "Just a Bit of Eden" (6 Jan. 1912), "Southern Little Gardens" (3 Mar. 1917, 14 Jan., 25 Feb. 1922), "Winter on Long Hope Hill" (31 Jan. 1925), "Winter Hints on Books and Beauty" (29 Jan. 1927), "What Makes a Girl or Woman Charming" (29 Apr. 1930), and "Here Are Flowers You Will Enjoy" (15–31 July 1931). There were probably other column titles, for many of the clippings to be found in her files now preserved in the Manuscript Department of Duke University Library are unidentified; her page in the *Progressive Farmer* [10] appeared from about 1904 to 1918. Other columns were published in the *Charlotte Observer* [111] under the title "Days of the Right Hand" (3 Sept. 1905; 17 Sept., 9, 16 Dec. 1906; 20 Jan., 24 Mar., 7 July, 11 Aug. 1907) and "Observations of an Early American Capitalist" (11 Aug. 1907). An article seemingly related to this last column, "Sketch and Diary of General Patterson," appeared in the *Journal of American History* [12], evidently just before 1 Dec. 1907, when it is alluded to in one of her columns in the *Charlotte Observer* [111]; her writing for this newspaper goes back at least to December 1903, when she filled in at Christmas while columnist J. P. B. was on a two-week vacation.

In the <u>Winston-Salem</u> [13] *Journal-Sentinel* her regular column "Just One Thing and Another" appeared for a time, one bearing the date Sunday, 28 June 1931. Two unidentified published stories, "Mrs. Jackson in Washington" and "Mrs. Jackson's Tobacco Factory," are evidently parts of a serial showing the heroine as the Honorable Mrs. Jackson, secretary of state, and in other leadership roles that seem to be a continuation of one of the themes that runs through Mrs. Patterson's columns, that of woman's rights and opportunities in business, the arts, and politics. In addition to her work as a writer she drew others from the few in the state who from 1888 to 1919 were active in literary pursuits; her home, Bramlette, became a center for them, the high point being her annual house party. Her role as a gracious hostess may also have been patterned after that of her forebears; the novel *Captain Macklin* by Richard Harding Davis [14] is based in part on the character, home, and guests entertained by General Robert Patterson, Lucy B. Patterson's grandfather. Her father was writing his memoirs at the time of his death; in Mrs. Patterson's files some of his writing and art work, especially woodcut designs on letter paper, give insight into his tastes and talents as well as his interests as a social

1

leader and host.



Portrait of Lucy Bramlette Patterson, circa 1914.

Image from the North Carolina Digital Collections. [15]Lucy Patterson is perhaps best remembered for her annual award for literary achievement in the state, the Patterson Memorial Cup, a massive three-handled gold-plated on sterling silver loving cup set with forty-nine precious stones from North Carolina mines. Thirteen writers received the award from 1905 to 1933, when their engraved names filled up all the available space on the sides of the cup and it was retired to the Hall of History (now North Carolina Museum of History [16]). In 1930 it was replaced by the Mayflower Society Cup [17], established through the State Literary and Historical Association [18] as the Patterson Cup had been. Awardees of the Patterson Cup include the poet John Charles McNeill [19], who received the cup from the hand of President Theodore Roosevelt [20] on a visit to Raleigh (19 Oct. 1905); the Honorable Samuel A'Court Ashe [21] (1908); Horace Kephart [22] (1913); and Josephus Daniels [23] (1922). This award, her writing, and her close ties with other writers earned for her the sobriquet "Inspirer of Tar Heel Writers" to add to that of "Our Patroness" from a grateful editorial writer and "Our Lady of Letters" from a Charlotte Observer correspondent. The latter title was used in a story about her [24] appearing in Sky-Land Magazine (September 1914).

During the reconstruction period after World War I [25], Mrs. Patterson visited the Balkan countries and wrote letters home describing her experiences, some of which are preserved with her papers. She became acquainted with the royal family of Rumania and was later entertained by Queen Marie; she was decorated by King Alexander of Yugoslavia [26] for her work in Serbia and was made an honorary member of Kola Sestara, an organization for the relief of war widows and orphans. She traveled widely all during her life, beginning with a trip to Egypt as a young girl; in her mid-sixties, she spent a winter in Moscow. Throughout the years she had widespread interests: she was the organizing president and president for the first three years (1902–5) of the State Federation of Women's Clubs[27]; organizing regent (1902) of the Centennial Chapter of Salem, later renamed the General Joseph Winston Chapter, Daughters of the American Revolution [28] (DAR); and the first North Carolinian to be elected vice-president general of the National Society DAR, serving two terms (1906–9).

In 1907, as president of the Southern Woman's Interstate Association for the Betterment of Public Schools, she spoke at the Tenth Annual Conference for Education in the South held at Pinehurst; in 1913, as chairman of the Interstate Boone Trail Association, she saw to completion the marking of <u>Daniel Boone's trail</u> [29] from North Carolina through Tennessee to Kentucky; and in 1915 she was chairman of the newly organized Forsyth Moonlight (Night School) Association, which enlisted volunteers as teachers in an adult education program. She was state chairman of several national committees, including the Jamestown Historical Commission, Shakespeare Ter-Centenary Celebration, and Work for Relief in Belgium. The North Carolina exhibit at Jamestown won one of the three silver medals for excellence; the medal is now owned by the <u>North Carolina Literary and Historical Association</u> [30], of which Mrs. Patterson once served as president. A description of the exhibit by Miss <u>Mary Hilliard Hinton</u> [31] in the <u>North Carolina Booklet</u> [32] for 1907 includes a tribute to Mrs. Patterson in which she is credited in large measure with the planning and much of the execution in arranging the exhibition.

In 1922 Lucy Patterson campaigned actively, though unsuccessfully, in the Fifth Congressional District against Major Charles M. Stedman [33], a Democrat; she upheld the reasonableness of the Republican tariff, arguing for its help to wages; emphasized her support of action to make the tax burden lighter; and urged especially the need for and justice of having women in diplomatic and consular positions. An effective party worker on the national level, she served on the Republican National Executive Committee from about 1923 until her death—a period of almost twenty years—first as an associate member and later as national committeewoman from North Carolina.

After a five-week illness Mrs. Patterson died at Winston-Salem [13] and was buried at Bethesda Cemetery between Russellville and Morristown, Tenn. She had been for many years an active member of the First Presbyterian Church of Winston-Salem.

### References:

Samuel A. Ashe, ed., *Cyclopedia of Eminent and Representative Men of the Carolinas* (1892) and "J. Lindsay Patterson," *Biographical History of North Carolina*, vol. 2 (1905)

Gertrude S. Carroway, Carolina Crusaders, vol. 2 (1941 [2 portraits])

Hampton L. Carson, A History of the Historical Society of Pennsylvania, vols. 1–2 (1910)

Charlotte Observer, 21 June 1942

"Colonel Joseph Winston Chapter," DAR in N.C.: Seventy-five Years of Service(1975)

Henry Howard Eddy, "Patterson and Mayflower Cups Served to Stimulate State's Literary Talent," Raleigh*News and Observer*, 16 Mar. 1947 [cups pictured]; John Charles McNeill, Introduction: The Patterson Memorial Cup and Presentation of the Patterson Memorial Cup, *Lyrics From Cotton-Land* (1922 [cup pictured])

"Marking Daniel Boone's Trail," DAR Magazine, April 1914

Mrs. E. E. Moffitt, "Biographical, Genealogical, and Historical: Mrs. Lindsay Patterson," *North Carolina Notebook* 12 (July 1912)

"The Old Patterson Mansion, The Master and His Guests," Pennsylvania Magazine of History and Biography, 39:1 (1915)

"Palmyra in the Happy Valley, Home of the Family of J. Lindsay Patterson," North Carolina Booklet 12 (July 1912 [home pictured]); Lucy Bramlette Patterson and/or Mrs. Lindsay Patterson, "Dear Salem" (April 1918 [seven illustrations]), "What the Society of Little Gardens Has Accomplished in the South" (October 1917), and "A North Carolina Country Home: Bramlett" (ca. 1920), House Beautiful

Mrs. Lindsay Patterson Papers (with Samuel Finley Patterson Papers, Manuscript Department, Duke University Library, Durham); Philadelphia *North American*, 12 Mar. 1905 (microform, Free Library of Philadelphia)

Celia Myrover Robinson, "The Patterson Family: Lucy Bramlette Patterson and Her Forebears," Charlotte Daily Observer, 10 Nov. 1907

Lou Rogers, "Unusual N.C. Women of the New South," Tar Heel Women (1949 [portrait])

"Treasures of An Old Attic," no date, and "Thanksgiving Day in Dixie," New York Evening Post, 19 Oct. 1911

"Women Prominent in the Literary and Cultural Life of North Carolina," SkyLand Magazine, 1 Sept. 1914 [portrait [15]]

Who Was Who in America, 1607–1896

Who's Who in America (1924 ed. through 1941 ed.)

## **Image Credits:**

Lucy "Lindsay" Patterson. Photo courtesy of the Winston-Salem Journal. Available from <a href="http://www2.journalnow.com/news/2012/mar/03/wsopin02-randell-jones-guest-columnist-a-leading-l-ar-1996867">http://www2.journalnow.com/news/2012/mar/03/wsopin02-randell-jones-guest-columnist-a-leading-l-ar-1996867</a> (accessed April 24, 2012).

"Lucy Bramlette Patterson" Photograph. *Sky-Land* 1, no.10 (September 1914). 627. <a href="https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/sky-land-1914-september-v.1-no.10/501942">https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/sky-land-1914-september-v.1-no.10/501942</a> (accessed April 4, 2013).

### Subjects:

Biographies [35]

Public service [36]

Women [37]

Writers, journalists, and editors [38]

Authors:

Robertson, Clara Hamlett [39]

Origin - location:

Forsyth County [40]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press.[41]

1 January 1994 | Robertson, Clara Hamlett

### Source URL: https://ncpedia.org/biography/patterson-lucy

#### Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/biography/patterson-lucy [2] http://www2.journalnow.com/news/2012/mar/03/wsopin02-randell-jones-guest-columnist-a-leadingl-ar-1996867/[3] https://ncpedia.org/war-1812 [4] https://ncpedia.org/mexican-war [5] https://ncpedia.org/history/cw-1900/civil-war [6] http://www.salemacademy.com/ [7] https://ncpedia.org/biography/patterson-jesse-lindsay [8] https://ncpedia.org/university-north-carolina-chapel-hi [9] https://ncpedia.org/progressive-farmer [10] https://ncpedia.org/charlotte-observer [12] http://www.journalofamericanhistory.org/ [13] https://ncpedia.org/geography/winston-salem [14] http://www.gutenberg.org/ebooks/6015 [15] https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/sky-land-1914-september-v.1-no.10/501942 [16] https://www.ncmuseumofhistory.org/ [17] https://files.nc.gov/ncdcr/Mayflower-Cup-RIP-2016.pdf [18] https://ncpedia.org/www.ncpedia.org/literary-and-historical-association [19] https://ncpedia.org/biography/poetslaureate [20] https://www.whitehouse.gov/about/presidents/theodoreroosevelt [21] https://ncpedia.org/geography/places/history-museum [22] http://www.horacekephart.com/ [23] https://ncpedia.org/biography/daniels-josephus [24] https://archive.org/stream/skyland1913smit#page/626/mode/2up [25] http://www.firstworldwar.com/ [26] http://www.firstworldwar.com/bio/alexander\_serbia.htm [27] http://www.gfwcnc.org/ [28] http://www.dar.org/ [29] http://www.darielboonetrail.com/ [30] https://ncpedia.org/literary-and-historical-association [31] https://ncpedia.org/biography/hinton-mary [32] https://ncpedia.org/north-carolina-booklet [33] https://nopedia.org/biography/stedman-charles-manly [34] http://www2.journalnow.com/news/2012/mar/03/wsopin02-randell-jones-guest-columnist-aleading-l-ar-1996867 [35] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [36] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/public-service [37] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/women [38] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/writer [39] https://ncpedia.org/category/authors/robertsonclara-ha [40] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-3 [41] https://ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no